It's been another fantastic year at Lighthouse! We enlarged our full-service optical and pharmacy, with plans for Kenya’s
first Eye Bank, all found within our new annex building across from the eye center!! LFC Fellowship of Churches now have
100 churches that continue to grow with plans to plant another 2 by year’s end!

Lighthouse’s 3 national ophthalmologists and many volunteer U.S. eye specialists brought sight to nearly 2,000 poor and
blind children and adults! Volunteer church teams from the States built several new churches, held pastors and wives’
conferences, bringing great encouragement!! The Jesus Film was taken to remote bush villages that continue to yield a
great harvest of souls and build our local churches throughout the East Coast and all the way to Nairobi!

Here are two wonderful stories about how you helped us continue serving the physically and spiritually blind!

Nassir Kyalo was born and raised as a devout Muslim. As a teen, he began to
guestion his faith. By reading a Bible and attending church, he gave his life to Jesus
Christ. He was under great persecution from his family and friends. It became so
intense that they had to flee their home. He enrolled and graduated from LFCM Bible
School, taught Sunday School and became a deacon at his church, and then was
ordained as a pastor. He planted a LFCM church by first meeting with a small group
of believers under a tree and then built a mud hut to meet in. The tiny church grew!
A few weeks ago, they received a wood and tin church structure built by a volunteer team from Kentucky! They have
seen the community around the church come to know Jesus Christ. Nassir's story is a reminder that God can use
anyone to accomplish His purposes!

Mwanbaji had been struggling with very poor vision, which had led to not being able to work,
to get around independently, or even spend time with his grandchildren. When a local
Lighthouse pastor recommended he visit the Lighthouse eye clinic for help, he had such
hope and joy for his future. He even had friends who also needed help with their vision, and
they went together! He was diagnosed by our doctor with cataracts and had a successful
surgery. He says “We did not leave the way we came. We can see! | can safely go home to
my family and am thankful for this team of doctors! Thank you, thank you, thank you!”

Lighthouse for Christ exists to "heal spiritual and physical blindness on the East Coast of Africa", striving to be
a beacon of hope in an often-dark world. The Gospel of Jesus Christ compels our Board, missionaries,
physicians, and staff, and remains central to all our efforts - eye clinic, Bible school, and church planting. We
are grateful for your partnership, and ask with humility for the sake of the Gospel: Is the Lord leading you to
answer the call and further aid these efforts?

"The Lord bless you and keep you...make His face shine on you...and give you peace."
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